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File no.: 20211016¢

Dear Parents,

Due to the pandemic, the learning time of all schools has been shortened. According to the Education Bureau
(EDB), when individual schools have achieved the 70% vaccination rate, the EDB will allow the students of
such schools to resume normal school life, including whole-day face-to-face classes, luncheons, as well as
extra-curricular activities. Therefore, in the hope of lengthening the learning time of students, the following
arrangements have been made.

1. Ifthe number of students of a particular class level has reached the required vaccination rate, whole-
day face-to face classes would be resumed and afternoon classes will start from 2:15 to 3:45 pm.
All students of that particular form must attend three extra face-to-face lessons in the afternoon
according to the new afternoon lesson timetable.

2. If the number of students of a particular class level has not reached the required vaccination rate,
zoom lessons would start in the afternoon from 2:45 to 3:45 pm. All students of that particular form
must attend zoom lessons in the afternoon according to the second and third lesson of the new
afternoon lesson timetable.

As the number of F6 students has not reached the required vaccination rate, the arrangement of extending
learning time in the afternoon via zoom will start from 25™ October, 2021 (Monday). All students must
attend the lessons punctually according to the afternoon lesson timetable. The afternoon lesson timetable
will be distributed to students on 18" October, 2021 (Monday). The details of the arrangements are as
follows.

(A) Arrangements of the Zoom Lessons

Lessons will be held from Monday to Friday from 2:45 to 3:45 pm. All students must attend zoom
lessons in the afternoon according to the second and third lesson of the new afternoon lesson
timetable. The zoom links for different lessons could be found on our school website.

(B) Arrangements of the Extra-Curricular Activities

Time

Monday to Friday (after 4:30 pm)
Saturday (morning or afternoon session)

* The arrangements of all extra-curricular activities will be announced in due course.

Parents/ guardians will receive the attendance record of the zoom lessons every two weeks through
SchoolApp. Please note that all teachers will take the attendance 5 minutes after the lesson time. The
following is a list of situations that would be regarded as being absent.

1. Being late for more than 5 minutes.
2. Leaving the zoom lesson without the prior consent of the teacher.
3. Not answering the teacher’s questions.

Please note that if a student takes a sick leave, his parent/ guardian should call to inform the school before
2 pm on the day of his absence. Parents/ guardians will be notified about the cancellation of the lessons in



the morning if a teacher is absent that day.

Please reply to this notice through SchoolApp on or before 18™ October. Thank you very much for your
attention and hope all students can make full use of their learning time during the pandemic.

Yours faithfully,

Mario Leung

Principal

St. Francis Xavier’s College



